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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of the initial comments and post-hearing comments filed by Staff of the Colorado Public Utilities Commission (Staff), the Colorado Office of Consumer Counsel (OCC), and the Colorado Telecommunications Association (CTA) concerning the proposed permanent rules, 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-2-2855. 

2. In its initial and post-hearing comments, CTA makes reference to a process employed by the Nebraska Public Service Commission (Nebraska PSC) in its allocation of state universal service funding. According to CTA, this Nebraska PSC approach uses forward-looking or hypothetical costs to allocate state funds. However, the Nebraska PSC recognizes that the use of forward-looking, hypothetical costs provides justification for imposing an earnings test.  The Nebraska PSC has therefore implemented a streamlined, single-page earning test form to ensure that all fund recipients are limited to sufficient support amounts.  CTA has attached this form to its initial comments.

3. Neither Staff nor the OCC has specifically addressed the adequacy of this Nebraska PSC process and form. We believe, however, that there may be an alternative to rate case filings, that would provide information sufficient to determine whether state funded support of carriers meets the intent of the legislature that total government support not exceed the cost of service.  We find that the suggested use of this process warrants further comment and analysis by all parties. 

4. Therefore, we order Staff, the OCC, and CTA to file comments in response to the following:

· the adequacy or inadequacy of the Nebraska PSC process with respect to meeting Colorado obligations;

· the adequacy or inadequacy of the information contained in the Nebraska PSC form with respect to evaluating whether carriers are meeting their Colorado obligations; 

· a comparison of the process for allocation of funds that Qwest Corporation must adhere to in Colorado and the allocation process of the Nebraska PSC; and

· other relevant information concerning the Nebraska PSC process.

5. Parties shall file their comments by July 14, 2006. We also allow parties to file reply comments at their option. The reply comments are due July 28, 2006.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. Staff of the Colorado Public Utilities Commission, the Colorado Office of Consumer Counsel, and the Colorado Telecommunications Association shall file comments on the Nebraska Public Service Commission’s state universal service fund allocation process by July 14, 2006.

2. Staff of the Colorado Public Utilities Commission, the Colorado Office of Consumer Counsel, and the Colorado Telecommunications Association may file reply comments by July 28, 2006.

3. This Order is effective upon its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ DELIBERATIONS MEETING
June 23, 2006.
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